
 

A Member of the 

Cudgegong Learning 

Community 

 

 

 
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE  
 

Captains Elected 

Last week saw elections held for the positions of Captain and Vice-Captain at Mudgee High 

school in 2017. 

The election process is an exhaustive one. Potential candidates are nominated. Their 

nominations are vetted, ensuring that each student has a demonstrable history of safe, 

responsible and respectful engagement in all that he or she has undertaken at school in the 

previous nine months. Students need to have been exemplars of good attendance, adherence 

to the uniform policy and application to study. 

The field for the four positions was both large and highly qualified. 

The candidates were then required to address their peers, a good number of teaching staff 

and even some parents through an election speech in which they spoke of their respective 

visions for the role and what they personally would bring to the role. 

The Captains elected for 2017 are: Isobel Finter and Daniel Reinhard. 

The Vice-Captains elected for 2017 are: Samuel Bambrick and Macy Morley. 

Year 11 2017 

Parents and carers of student in this year’s Year 10 cohort, be aware that the subject lines 

have been drawn up and will be delivered to Year 10 students THIS WEEK. 

The lines are based first and foremost on the student choices made in round one. Some 

courses that appeared in the original round of choices will not appear on the final selection 

sheet as their candidature was already too small – six or fewer – while of those courses 

offered in round two, some will not make the final cut as their numbers will be too small. That 

is why we ask students to make two choices in each of the lines. 

Year 10 students are advised to choose wisely as this next round of choices will lock in their 

respective patterns of study for the next two years. 

Parent Teacher Night – Thursday 1 September 

This week promises to finish a wet one, including Thursday evening. I can assure you that the 

gymnasium does not leak and ask the parents and carers of students in Years 8, 9 and 10 to 

take advantage of our second and last parent/teacher afternoon/evening for these three 

cohorts for 2016. 

I have said it before but it is worth saying again; successful partnerships are precisely the 

thing upon which a child’s education is built. The partnership between parents/ carers and the 

school is nearly as important as the partnership between student and teacher. These 

partnerships are predicated on good lines of communication. 

We – the teachers of Mudgee High School – look forward to seeing you there. 
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Coming Events: 

 Sep 1 – Parent 
Teacher evening Yrs 
8, 9 & 10 
3.45pm – 7.00pm 

 Sep 21 – Year 12 
Farewell Social 

 Sep 22 – Rainbow 
Day 

 Sep 23 – Year 12 
Presentation 
Assembly 

 Sep 23-Oct 12 – Year 
12 Study Leave 

 Sep 23 – Last day of 
Term 3 

 Oct 10 – Day one 
Term 4 – Staff and 
Students 
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http://www.mudgee-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/


Cultural Capital 

Mudgee Shorts, a series of ten short plays, was held this weekend just passed. From all accounts, Mudgee Shorts 

was a resounding success. For this casual observer, it was a pleasure to sit in the stalls and enjoy a laugh – where 

appropriate for the most part – as well as a challenge when confronted by the more serious productions. 

What was equally pleasing was seeing just how many people connected to Mudgee High, both past and present, were 

involved in the success of this night of short plays; particularly staff members without whom this particular cultural 

event would not occur. 

                                                      

Mr McLennan hamming it up   A sombre Mr Hatch                                                              Mrs McLennan offering up a 
                                                                                                                                              little slapstick 

 

Prime Minister McNeill addressing constituents 

Well done, all! 

Until next week… 

Wayne Eade 

Principal 

TERM 3 WEEK 6 AWARDS 
 
P & C Awards:  Year 7 – Togan Akers Year 8 – Maigen Bridger Year 9 – Emily King Year 10 – Jordyn Colley 
Year 11 – Lachlan Henry Year 12 – Isabella Ghanem  

  
SRR Award:  Eros Misa – Year 7   

 



Bawamarra 
(Relate news, Communicate) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
SEAN CHOOLBURRA – LIVE AND DEADLY 

 
Charming, captivating, cheeky, clever and charismatic, Sean Choolburra has carved 
his niche as Australia's No 1 indigenous entertainer. 
 
Sean's comedy is uniquely and truly Australian. His is a fresh new voice in a comedy 
scene inundated by white fellas. He blends pop culture, dance, comedy and hip hop in 
a high energy, feel good show. 
 
Sean gives audiences a chance to get in on many hilarious 'Black Fella Yarns'. 
Perhaps it is his ability to share the naivety of a small town aboriginal boy, still coming 
to grips with the big city lights, that makes him all that much more inviting and 
engaging as a performer. 
Sean is a dynamic and versatile comedian, rap singer, dancer, storyteller, actor and 
hip-hop didge player. He is a rising star of not only the comedy world, but also as an 
all-round entertainer, and is guaranteed to raise your spirit while splitting your spleen. 
 
Check out Sean on YouTube:  (Source: Nexus Arts promotional flyer) 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kHO0fSJlKLA   
 

Sean Choolburra is coming to Mudgee High School to perform. He will be here Tuesday 6th September, periods 1 
and 2. If you would like to attend you will need to collect an information note from Miss Windeyer in the HSIE 
staffroom and then pay $5.50 to the Front Office. This opportunity is open to all students in the school. 
 
                                                                                                              
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                              

 
As a parent, we realise the process of your child choosing  a university can sometimes be just as overwhelming 
for you      as it is for them!  For this reason, Charles Sturt University (CSU) is hosting a number of Parent 
Evenings to answer your  questions about starting university.  The information evenings will be held at various 
regional locations around CSU campuses, as well as Sydney.   
 
The Universities Admissions Centre (UAC) will also be presenting at a number of these events and cover topics 
such as the ATAR and how it is calculated, as well as the university preference system. 
 
Closest to Mudgee are: 

 
Wednesday 31 August – Orange            Orange Ex-Services Club, Tobruk Room 
5.30pm – 7.30pm                                       231-242 Anson Street, Orange 
 

  Our ‘Little Bird’ will give you all the information you need.                                              

  Just register online:   www.csu.edu.au/parents   |   1800 334 733 

                                                                                                                                           
 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kHO0fSJlKLA
http://www.csu.edu.au/parents


 

Race Discrimination Commissioner's Student Prize 2016 

Entries close 17th September, 2016 

The Race Discrimination Commissioner's Student Prize is an annual competition for school students aimed 

to promote research and discussion of racism among young people.  

Students in Years 10 and 11 in an Australian school are eligible to enter. 

Entrants may write an essay (maximum 1,000 words) or record a speech (video or audio maximum 7 

minutes) and submit it to the Commission via the entry form by 17 September 2016.   

Prize and judging:  The winning student will be awarded a book voucher from Dymocks worth $150.00. 

Their work will also be featured in the Commissioner's monthly newsletter. 

The winning student's school will be awarded a book voucher from Dymocks worth $500.00. The best entry 

will be selected by the Race Discrimination Commissioner and the winner will be awarded their prize at the 

Annual Kep Enderby Memorial Lecture in Sydney in October 2016.    

Enter online at:  https://www.humanrights.gov.au/our-work/race-discrimination/projects/race-

discrimination-commissioners-student-prize 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
  MUDGEE NORTH WEST 

LEGACY 
Legacy Badge Day, 2 September 

2016 
One unique organisation stands by the dependants of 
veterans who gave their lives or health in the service of 
their nation.  Legacy cares for the families of defence 
force personnel killed in war or other hazardous 
service, in peacekeeping operations or in accidents 
whilst training for war, and those who have died 
subsequently or are incapacitated.  Caring for this 
extended family is a big task as we seek to assist them 
in coping with their lives, both financially and 
emotionally, whether they are young or old.  We help 
organise housing, education, medical expenses and 
important special things, like simple 
companionship.  Legacy is funded by public donations, 
which enable us to perform our legacy of care. 
  
There are over 200 widows and dependants in Mudgee 
North West Division who depend on Legacy.   
  
Badges are available at various locations on 2nd 
September - $2.00, $5.00, $10.00 and larger 
denominations. We also have pens, wristbands and 
Army, Navy, Nurse, Digger and Air Force bears. 
 



 

 
 



 
 
 

 



  

 
  



 



Celebrate 100 years of public education at Mudgee High School over 
two days:  

14th October 2016 - School based activities - more information to come  

15th October 2016 - Celebration activities at school 10-2pm  

15th October 2016 - Celebration dinner - Robert Oatley Vineyards 7pm start - tickets via Trybooking.com  

 
 

 
COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 

SPONSORSHIP 

   
                       MUDGEE HIGH SCHOOL – LINK PROGRAM 

GENEROUSLY SPONSORED BY

 
Ulan Coal Mine 


